
46896 Federal Register / Vol. 64, No. 166 / Friday, August 27, 1999 / Notices

who is given the authority and resources
required.
John T. Conway,
Chairman.

APPENDIX—Transmittal Letter to the
Secretary of Energy

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY
BOARD

625 Indiana Avenue, NW, Suite 700,
Washington, D.C. 20004–2901, (202) 694–
7000

August 11, 1999.
The Honorable Bill Richardson,
Secretary of Energy 1000 Independence

Avenue, SW, Washington, DC 20585–
1000.

Dear Secretary Richardson: On August 11,
1999, the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety
Board (Board), in accordance with 42 U.S.C.
2286a(5), unanimously approved
Recommendation 99–1, which is enclosed for
your consideration. Recommendation 99–1
deals with the safe storage of fissionable
material called ‘‘pits.’’

41 U.S.C. 2286d(a) requires that after your
receipt of this recommendation, the Board
promptly make it available to the public in
DOE’s regional public reading rooms. The
Board believes the recommendation contains
no information that is classified or otherwise
restricted. To the extent this recommendation
does not include information restricted by
DOE under the Atomic Energy Act of 1954,
42 U.S.C. 2161–68, as amended, please
arrange to have it promptly placed on file in
your regional public reading rooms.

The Board will also publish this
recommendation in the Federal Register.

Sincerely,
John T. Conway,
Chairman.
Enclosure

c: Mr. Mark B. Whitaker, Jr.
[FR Doc. 99–22278 Filed 8–26–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3670–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Submission for OMB Review;
Comment Request

AGENCY: Department of Education.
SUMMARY: The Team Leader,
Information Management Group, Office
of the Chief Information Officer invites
comments on the submission for OMB
review as required by the Paperwork
Reduction Act of 1995.
DATES: Interested persons are invited to
submit comments on or before
September 27, 1999.
ADDRESSES: Written comments should
be addressed to the Office of
Information and Regulatory Affairs,
Attention: Danny Werfel, Desk Officer,
Department of Education, Office of
Management and Budget, 725 17th
Street, N.W., Room 10235, New

Executive Office Building, Washington,
D.C. 20503 or should be electronically
mailed to the internet address
DWERFEL@OMB.EOP.GOV.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Section
3506 of the Paperwork Reduction Act of
1995 (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35) requires
that the Office of Management and
Budget (OMB) provide interested
Federal agencies and the public an early
opportunity to comment on information
collection requests. OMB may amend or
waive the requirement for public
consultation to the extent that public
participation in the approval process
would defeat the purpose of the
information collection, violate State or
Federal law, or substantially interfere
with any agency’s ability to perform its
statutory obligations. The Team Leader,
Information Management Group, Office
of the Chief Information Officer,
publishes that notice containing
proposed information collection
requests prior to submission of these
requests to OMB. Each proposed
information collection, grouped by
office, contains the following: (1) Type
of review requested, e.g. new, revision,
extension, existing or reinstatement; (2)
Title; (3) Summary of the collection; (4)
Description of the need for, and
proposed use of, the information; (5)
Respondents and frequency of
collection; and (6) Reporting and/or
Recordkeeping burden. OMB invites
public comment.

Dated: August 23, 1999.
William E. Burrow,
Team Leader, Information Management
Group, Office of the Chief Information Officer.

Office of Postsecondary Education

Type of Review: Reinstatement.
Title: Application for Grants under

the Training Program for Federal TRIO
Programs.

Frequency: Biennially.
Affected Public: Not-for-profit

institutions; State, local or Tribal Gov’t,
SEAs or LEAs.

Reporting and Recordkeeping Burden:
Responses: 60.
Burden Hours: 2,040.

Abstract: The training program is
mandated to provide training for staff
and leadership personnel employed or
preparing for employment in projects
designed to identify individuals from
disadvantaged backgrounds. It will
prepare them for a program of
postsecondary education, and provide
special services for such students
pursuing programs of postsecondary
education.

Comments regarding this package may
be submitted to the following electronic
mailbox: TRIO@ed.gov

This information collection is being
submitted under the Streamlined
Clearance Process for Discretionary
Grant Information Collections (1890–
0001). Therefore, this will be the only
30-day public comment notice for this
collection.
[FR Doc. 99–22271 Filed 8–26–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4000–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

[CFDA No.: 84.017A]

Office of Postsecondary Education,
International Research and Studies
Program; Notice Inviting Applications
for New Awards for Fiscal Year (FY)
2000

Purpose of Program: The International
Research and Studies Program provides
grants to conduct research and studies
to improve and strengthen instruction in
modern foreign languages, area studies,
and other international fields to provide
full understanding of places in which
the foreign languages are commonly
used.

Eligible Applicants: Public and
private agencies, organizations, and
institutions, and individuals.

Deadline for Transmittal of
Applications: October 29, 1999.

Applications Available: September 7,
1999.

Available Funds: The estimated
amount of funds available for new
awards is $1,893,600, based on the
Administration’s request for FY 2000.
The actual level of funding, if any, is
contingent on final congressional action.

Estimated Range of Awards: $50,000–
$150,000 per year.

Estimated Average Size of Awards:
$118,350 per year.

Estimated Number of Awards: 16.
Note: The Department is not bound by any

estimates in this notice.

Project Period: Up to 36 months.
Applicable Regulations: (a) The

Education Department General
Administrative Regulations (EDGAR) in
34 CFR parts 74, 75, 77, 80, 82, 85, and
86; and (b) the regulations in 34 CFR
parts 655 and 660.

For Applications or Information
Contact: Jose Martinez, U.S. Department
of Education, International Education
and Graduate Programs Service, 400
Maryland Avenue, SW, Suite 600
Portals Building, Washington, DC
20202–5331. Mr. Martinez may be
reached at e-mail address jose
martinez@ed.gov or telephone: (202)
401–9784. Individuals who use a
telecommunications device for the deaf
(TDD) may call the Federal Relay
Service (FRS) at 1–800–877–8339.
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